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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE:   WEAVERVILLE, CA.   
 
Pursuant to Government Code section 68106, the Superior Court of California, County 
of Trinity (the Court) provides this notice of a reduction in the hours of Court Services at 
the historic courthouse in Weaverville effective November 18, 2019.  Currently, the 
hours of operation are 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. and closed for lunch from 12:00 p.m. - 
1:00 p.m., Monday through Friday.  The new hours will be 8:00 a.m. to 4:00 p.m. Closed 
between 12:00 p.m. – 1:00 p.m. for lunch, Monday through Friday, excluding court 
holidays.   
 
Reducing Court Services hours to the public is not an ideal solution but one that is 
necessary to allow management and court staff enough time to always follow the Trial 
Court Financial Policies and Procedures Manual regarding cash handling and end of 
day close procedures.  Furthermore, additional time is also needed to process cases, 
prepare court calendars and perform other work of the court in a timely manner.    
 
 


